








CHAPTER 1 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 
 

Flood protection and drainage of excess water have been concerns of 
the people of Skagit County since the earliest agricultural settlements 
were established. The County has a long history of flooding problems which 
have cost the County residents and businesses millions in damages. 
Substantial flood protection work and drainage facilities have been 
constructed and operated by local interests, both public and private, to 
help alleviate the problems. 
 

Funding for many of the flood control projects was made available 
through the State Participation in Flood Control Maintenance Act (Chapter 
86.26 Revised Code of Washington [RCW]) originally enacted in 1951. The 
Act had provided a funding mechanism to cost share with local 
jurisdictions in the construction of facilities for flood control 
maintenance. Typical projects included the installation of rock riprap on 
eroding streambanks or on failing existing riprap or levees. Funding was 
based on a legislative appropriation each biennium with the amount 
varying from a maximum of two million dollars per biennium, to no funding 
for approximately the last 10 years. 
 

Significant modifications were made to the Act in 1984. The purpose 
of the amendments to the Flood Control Assistance Account Program (FCAAP; 
RCW 86.26.007) is to protect and guide the wise allocation of State and 
local funds for flood protective works. A new requirement of the Act is 
that each jurisdiction desiring State assistance for flood control 
maintenance must prepare a Comprehensive Flood Control Management Plan 
(CFCMP). 
 
 

PROBLEM STATEMENT 
 
 

The purpose of comprehensive flood control management planning is to 
establish the need for flood control maintenance work, define structural 
alternatives, identify and consider potential impacts of in-stream flood 
control work on in-stream resources, and identify the river's floodway. 
 

In order to continue to be eligible to receive funds from the Flood 
Control Assistance Account Program, Skagit County must develop and adopt 
a CFCMP as specified in Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 173-145. The 
County retained Brown and 
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